
Foothill College 
Library Curriculum Committee 

Tuesday, January 29, 2019  
MEETING MINUTES 

Location: Room 3527 
Time: 9:00 AM - 9:45 AM 
  

Items Topics  Leaders Expected Outcome 

1 Update on PD on ACRL Framework All Informational  

2 GE Survey Micaela Agyare Discussion  

3 Library 10 All  Discussion 

4 ACRL Framework All Discussion 
 
Present: Micaela Agyare, Laura Gamez, Mary Thomas 
 
Update on Professional Development on ACRL Framework 
Mary and Laura completed the “Frame Focus” of the 23 Things. Micaela attended a CCL workshop titled, 
“Engaging with the ACRL Framework.” Micaela also created a LibGuide on the Framework. 
https://libguides.fhda.edu/c.php?g=865819&p=6211068 
 
GE Survey 
The survey was completed and sent out. Only 11 surveys were submitted. Micaela will work on compiling the 
data. 
 
Library 10 
Continuing to offer Library 10 was a goal from our last comprehensive program review. Library 10 has 
continually been offered. However despite our best marketing efforts the class has failed to make due to low 
enrollment.  Next quarter Laura will teach the class if it makes. 
 
Another goal of Library 10 was to revise it with an Equity lens. Micaela attended an Equity institute at USC, 
however due to the class not making there hasn’t been a chance to put this into practice. When teaching the class 
for FYE, Laura practiced culturally relevant teaching in order to make the class engaging. 
 
The class has been and will be continued to be taught with open education resources. Laura will fill out the form 
to make sure this is reflected in the class schedule. 
 
Adapting ACRL Framework  
For now we will research what other California Community College Libraries have done surrounding the 
frameworks. An idea is to have a survey sent on relevant ListServs to find out how others are transitioning from 
the standards to framework. 
 
Micaela will work on revising the language in the current course outline to reflect the frameworks. Mary will 
inquire about the process of officially changing the language. 
 
Note 
Currently in the Foothill Course Catalog the Information Competency requirement is missing. Although it is in 
the GE application and the GE handbook. Mary will follow up with Ben Armerding and Paul Starer about this 
discrepancy. 


